

Proposal to introduce telephone and face to face consultations for the Clinical Pharmacists 

1. Why are we doing this?
The practice gets lots of requests for telephone or face to face consultations about clinical aspects of medication.

This new type of consultation has been introduced very successfully and worked really well for both patients and practice staff in addition to preserving GP / ANP consultation appointments.

Clinical Pharmacists are trained as medicines experts and so can deal with most questions about medication. Some pharmacists can also prescribe so not only can answer the question but also stop, change and / or prescribe any new medication without contacting the doctor too.

(See the leaflet “what is a Clinical Pharmacist”) 

2. Who should be offered this new service?

Like offering patients the chance to see an ANP instead of a GP it is hoped that patients with suitable clinical medication question will be steered towards this service 

Examples would include:

-Patient feels unwell since starting new tablets (often antibiotics, anti-depressants, pain killers) 
-Patient has been to see a specialist / been in hospital and needs to talk to a GP about the changes made 

-GP would like a medication review completing 

-District Nurse, Community Pharmacist or Care home has a clinical question about a patient’s medication 

3. What sorts of patients are not suitable for this new service?

-This service is not generally intended for patients who have run out of medication and the usual practice processes should be followed. If a patient is going to run out of their urgent, critical medication e.g. Insulin, epilepsy then this may be appropriate e.g. on a Friday.
-Care home patients requesting Antibiotics for suspected UTIs

To start with if receptionists refer patients who are not suitable the pharmacists will feedback to them directly. 

If the patient is clearly out of their personal competence, then the clinical pharmacist will refer them on to see a GP or ANP as appropriate. This will most likely be when patients demonstrate the possibility of a new medical condition or medication side effects which are extremely serious. 

This may involve asking the receptionist to find the patient the next suitable appointment.  
4. How do I book these slots?
The appointment team has put six x 10 min telephone slots for a “clinical pharmacist “on (EMIS) for every morning except Thursday. 

Receptionists should book the patient into one of the available slots and tell them that they will be called later that morning by the clinical pharmacist (Do not give a set time).
There will also be three x 20 min face to face appointments available each afternoon, except Thursdays. These appointments slots will only be bookable by GPs and the Pharmacists themselves when telephone consults are not appropriate.
5. When will this start?

Insert date.
6. Feedback

Please refer all feedback (+ve and –ve) on the service to insert appropriate name. 
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